    Meeting of the City of Bloomsdale     
                   January 14, 2020
The meeting was called to order at 7:03 PM with the following in attendance: City Clerk Lynnette Randoll, Aldermen Monica Rozier, John Schweigert, Brandon Shortt and Chris Basler. Mayor Paul Monia was absent. Also attending the meeting was Mark Evans with the Ste. Genevieve Herald. 
The Meeting opened with the Pledge of Allegiance. Alderman Monica Rozier took charge of reviewing the Agenda.
The minutes from the previous meeting were read and approved with a motion from Chris Basler, seconded by Alderman Brandon Shortt.
Alderman John Schweigert made a motion to pay all current expenditures, seconded by Chris Basler. The motion was approved
Overdue water bills were reviewed.  Notices were sent Wednesday, 01/08/2020.
Alderman John Schweigert previously signed the filing paperwork necessary to run for re-election this year. Alderman Chris Basler also signed his and Clerk Randoll will forward the documents to Ste. Genevieve County.
Rotor #2 was delivered to the Treatment Plant on Monday, January 13. A crane is being brought in to start assembling the equipment on Monday, January 20. It will take at least until Thursday the 23rd before it is completed. They are planning a soft start up on Monday, January 27 after the equipment is programmed. They will strip parts off the old equipment as per Mayor Monia’s instructions and the rest will be scrapped. Wastewater Treatment Plant Superintendent Ron Berkbuegler fell during the rotor delivery. He was not injured but Alderman Rozier suggested that he get a medical check. Jacob Byington was hired recently to start training to take over duties at the Treatment Plant. His work schedule is not allowing him the time necessary for this task. Ron Berkbuegler has agreed to get the hours he needs to re-certify in the year 2021 and will stay with the City for another three years. City employee Jim Deimund will begin training as a back-up.
Park project discussion was tabled until the February Meeting. Alderman Shortt received a call from Audra Hunn regarding the drainage ditch and pipe near her property on Parkview Drive. The recent heavy rains deposited heavy debris which was removed by Alderman Shortt. This area is going to need some repair in the future. Clerk Randoll will inform Mayor Monia.

Alderman Chris Basler recently attended the Ste. Genevieve Industrial Development Meeting. Sandra Cabot has left her position and the City of Ste. Genevieve is planning on reaching out to different entities in the surrounding area to see if anyone is willing to contribute to salary for a new hire. Alderman Basler will keep the Council informed.

Mayor Monia requested that in his absence, Clerk Randoll present the Board Members with a quote from John Deere for the purchase of a new Utility vehicle. The Gator currently owned by the City was acquired through a grant in 1998. This is around the same time the John Deere tractor was purchased. No new equipment has been acquired for 21 plus years. After extensive discussion, Alderman Basler made a motion to purchase the new Utility Vehicle, seconded by Alderman Rozier. The motion was unanimously approved.
Clerk’s Notes: The Drinking Water Inspection was completed on December 12, 2019 and Michael Wyatt with the Missouri Department of Natural Resources was for the most part impressed. Two small issues need to be addressed and the City will be in Compliance. The problem area is with the inspections of the different backflow prevention devices in the City. This is supposed to be done by the customers yearly but has become an issue. Clerk Randoll reported that she has contacted a company to perform all the inspections at the same time and will invoice the individual companies. A 10% down payment was made to Missouri Machinery for the new rotor on Thursday, December 26, 2019. Alderman John Schweigert came to Clerk Randoll with a complaint from several residents on Bader Lane regarding a dog belonging to a resident of the Bloomsdale Estate Apartments. The dog is running off leash and using neighboring yards as a rest room. There is a City Code stating that animal excrement must be removed from public and private property. Clerk Randoll sent a letter including the Code to the Apartment Owners requesting they address the issue before it escalates. Clerk Randoll contacted Kendra with Little Tykes to request information on replacing the mulch in the playground area with rubber matting. She will send a couple of options and suggested that the City check on a Scrap Tire Grant that is offered each Spring. Clerk Randoll spoke with Margaret from SEMO Regional Planning who is familiar with the grant but has never applied for it. She is willing to help if the City pursues this avenue.
Alderman Chris Basler made a motion to adjourn the meeting at 7:45 PM, seconded by Alderman John Schweigert. The motion was approved.
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